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From the President’s Desk—Dave Borchardt 

The holidays are right around the corner and with them 
comes the lower temperatures we all have been waiting 
for. 
 
Plus our winter residents should be coming back and we 
look forward to having a full park again. 
 
Our Individual Homes Patio Sale is scheduled for Nov. 
13th and we will be having the book & bake sale at the clubhouse along with the 
White Elephant sale so if you have some items you would like to donate to the club 
we will sell them and add the money to our Treasury.  We also are planning on 
selling Hamburgers and Hot Dogs too. 
 
We are hoping our New Year’s Eve Party will be as successful and fun as it was 
two years ago.  We will be asking residents to donate door prizes for that too. 
 
Please observe the 10 MPH speed limit in the park.  Thank You! 
 

 

         

      

       

President (term 2020-2022) Dave Borchardt Lot #142 612-790-7549  

Vice President (term 2020-2022) Sandy Baumstark Lot #60 262-909-3641  

Secretary (term 2021-2023) Barb Nienkark Lot #192 480-288-0568  

Treasurer (term 2021-2023) Denise Haws Lot #201 801-473-5650   

Board Member (term 2019-2022) Mike Kereluk Lot #82 480-560-3027  

Board Member (term 2020-2023) Pat Hillard Lot #182 605-520-1999  

Board Member (term 2021-2024) Rhonda Smaldino Lot #155 909-214-4907  

     

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 
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Residents Meeting - September 4, 2021 

President Dave called the meeting to order at 9:03 AM with approximately 50 residents in attendance.  Dave opened with the 

Pledge of Allegiance and then he introduced the Board Members.  Treasurer Denise and Board Member Pat were not in at-

tendance.  There were several new residents in attendance - Donna and Vince Trizinno in Lot 95, Beth and Paul Howell in 

Lot 117 and Barb Winget in Lot 61.  The minutes of the August meeting were approved by Betty Zaslawsky with a second by 

Rich Nienkark.  The Treasurer's Report was approved by Coralee Dike with a second by Rich Nienkark. 

On Wednesday, September 15th It's "Seoul" Good Food Truck will be in the park at 4:30 PM.  

 VP Sandy reminded us of the September 25th Hawaiian Potluck.  The Park will provide pulled pork and the residents should 

bring a dish to share and, as usual, BYOB.  We will have Hawaiian Dancers and their act will include fire and knives.  Sounds 

like an evening not to be missed!  

 September 7th will be the ladies in park soup, salad, and dessert luncheon with a 50/50 drawing.  On September 21st the 

ladies out of park luncheon will be at Serrano's on Power Road.  Please sign up for these events.  On Friday, September 24th 

we will have Scott Hallock entertaining from 6-8 PM at our Happy Hour. 

On Thursday, October 7th the Food Truck Paddy Wagon will be in the park at 4:30 PM.  On Saturday, October 16th at 4:30 

PM we will have our annual Oktoberfest Potluck with brats and beer. On Wednesday, October 20th The Brown Bear Food 

Truck will be in the park at 4:30 PM. 

On October 8th to celebrate one of Mike Kereluk 's milestone birthdays, Mike and Sandy are treating us to an evening of mu-

sic and pizza.  The music will be provided by the Country Soul Band. 

Carol Rysavy said the refurbished library is up and running and she will take any and all books that you may have and current 

magazines, too.  She has boxes of books ready for our book sale.  Tom Dike collected $60 for cans last month. 

Our Halloween Party will be on October 31st.  Denise and Steve Haws are chairing this event.  They will need volunteers to 

help so please contact them if you can help. 

Our New Year's Bash will be on December 31st with wonderful DJ Alberto here once again.  We need a committee and lots 

of donations such as Gift Cards, bottles of Wine and Liquor and any other fun stuff to give away. 

For safety reasons, we have asked the office to have the front gates open from 6 AM to 6 PM. 

Elaine Granata has once again come to our rescue.  The Board voted to give our members birthday cards in their cubbies.  

Since the home delivery method has been discarded along with the balloons, Elaine has said she'd be happy to take care of 

the cards and deliver them to the cubbies.  PLEASE, RESIDENTS, remember to check your cubbies in the club house at 

least once every few weeks. 

Football viewing will begin in the club house on Sunday, September 12th.  BYOB and snacks.  Pizza may be ordered if 

enough are interested. 

We are still planning on having our November Patio Sales at our individual homes, with a book sale, bake sale, and a White 

Elephant Sale in the club house if residents would rather get rid of their items that way.  We will also have hamburgers and 

hot dogs and soda for sale. This is currently planned for Saturday, November 13 from 7 AM until Noon. 

For the time being water volleyball is still from 10 AM until Noon.  On Veteran's Day we will have our decorated golf cart pa-

rade at Noon and pizza later in the day. 

New resident Vince Trizzino picked the 50/50 number and luckily it was one of his numbers!  He won $58.  #130 was the lot 

drawing but they were not in attendance. 

Larry Heming made a motion to adjourn with a second by Rich Nienkark. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Barb Nienkark, Secretary 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG MIKE HOHEISEL 612-817-3591 

 BINGO WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 DANCERCISE PAT HILLARD 605-520-1999 

  LETTY MEEROIAN 928-308-9090 

 GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 480-288-8579 

 GOLF LEAGUE DON BAUMSTARK 262-909-3244 

 LADIES LUNCHEON OUT OF PARK BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 LADIES SOUP N SALAD IN PARK MMARLISE BROWER 307-534-5172 

  PAT HILLARD 605-520-1999 

 MEXICAN TRAIN CLIF EDWARDS 360-772-3856 

 PING PONG SHANT MEEROIAN 928-642-7418 

 SHUFFLEBOARD WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 WATER VOLLEYBALL CORALEE DIKE 920-740-4867 

 WATER WORK-OUT PAULA BARKER 712-490-7118 

 WELCOME BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 Wii BOWLING PAUL BARKER 712-490-7240 

 SUNSHINE ELAINE GRANATA 860-922-3681 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss 
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SEPTEMBER FOOD TRUCK 
By Dave Borchardt 

 
Our Food Truck on September 15th was “It’s Seoul Good” and judging by all the 
compliments we received we are pretty sure they will be coming back.  The food truck 
people were very satisfied with the turnout and many residents said the food was very 
good.  I had the Burrito and Bev had the Quesadilla and both were very good. 
 
Thank you to all residents that continue to support our food trucks and be sure to let us 
know if you want a specific one back. 
 
We have two food trucks scheduled for October: 
Thursday October 7 Patty Wagon 
Wednesday October 20 Brown Bear BBQ 
Brown Bear was the very first food truck we had and they were very, very good. 
 
If anyone is out and about and you find a food truck you like be sure and let our Activity 
Board know. 
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BUNCO RESULTS    by Becky Gardner 

 
Hello everyone! 
I am back from vacation and I want to thank everyone for continuing on with Bunco! I understand there were lots of 
donuts brought in for birthdays, etc . Thank you so much for sharing with us!! 
We have a great group of people playing BUNCO and we have plenty of room for more players, so come join us !! 
So now here are 2 months of winners ! 
 
July 1st- 
Linda Edwards had most Buncos. Debbie Roberts got most wins followed by Joyce Myers and Cheryl Sunderman . 
Charlene Hudson had most losses and last Bunco won by Jeanine Gooding. 
 
July 15th- 
Most Buncos and most wins taken by Cheryl Sunderman . Mark Vasold had 2nd most wins followed by Nick Davis. 
Jean Myers had most losses . 
 
July 29th- 
Most Buncos by Cheryl Sunderman. 
Most wins by Jackie Hatfield  followed by Heather and Jeanine. Most losses went to Charlene Hudson 
 
August 5th- 
Most Buncos and 3rd most wins won by Jean Myers. 
Jackie Hatfield took most wins followed by Joyce Myers. Ann Marie Bush had most losses. 
 
August 19th- 
Charlene Hudson took most Buncos . 
Jeanine Gooding won most wins followed by Ann Marie Bush and Jackie Hatfield . Most losses went to Cheryl Sun-
derman. 
 
Come join us - no experience needed- just a fun time. 
 
Again thank you to all who helped covering for me in my absence!! 
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COYOTE COUPON BOOKS? 
 By Connie Riter 
 

Not this season - 
                    
After so many years of having a successful sale, Leslie has decided not 

to offer these discount restaurants and other coupons.  We were one of 

only a few parks who sold all their books last year!  The economy, the 

covid virus, the restaurant owners not willing to risk another poor season, 

and other factors contributed to her decision.  Thanks to all who bought 

one of the books last season and we will let you know if she decides to 

have one available for 2022-2023. 

Thank You                         
from Barb Nienkark 
 

We would like to thank all our volunteers for stepping up and helping to decorate the 
Clubhouse again.  You do a wonderful job and never complain.  We know we can count 
on you whenever we need to get something done.   
 

Carol Ransom                   Elaine Granata 
Jane Staael                        Missy Durbin 

Coralee Dike                     Donna Trizzino 
Paula Barker                      Wayne Miller 
Sandy Baumstark               Kenny Miller 

 

We will change decorations on the first Tuesday of each month.  At 10 am. 

THANK YOU SO MUCH!! 
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Are you missing our e-mails ? 
 
We are once again having issues with Century Link email addresses not 
going through and we get them bounced back to us. 

 
If your email looks like:  (email)@q.com 
      
     (email)@centurylink.net 

 
Then there’s a chance you are not getting our emails.  You might want to 
call your provider and ask them what you can do to correct the problem. 

Like everything, the dates and times as subject to change 
 

NOVEMBER 
 
6th  Resident Meeting 9:00am 
 
11th Veterans Day Parade 3pm & Pizza 4:30pm 
 
13th Patio Sale (Book-Bake-White Elephant) 7am to noon 
  Hamburgers and Hot Dogs too 
 
20th Beeline Highway Band 5pm 
 
25th Thanksgiving Dinner 5pm 
 
 
Be sure to watch the calendar for any updates 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS—THESE ARE SOME EVENTS  
THAT ARE UPCOMING 
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WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

VINCE & DONNA TRIZZINO 
 
Vince & Donna recently moved into lot #95 
from Ohio and will be full time residents next 
year. 
 
They both enjoy the pool, volleyball, sewing 
and casinos and watching Cleveland Browns 
football.  HUGE Browns fans! 
 
They have 3 children, please welcome Vince 
& Donna to Desert Harbor. 

BARBARA WINGET 
 
Barb moved into lot #61 and originally was 
from Michigan. 
 
She enjoys golf and crafts. 
 
Barb has 3 children and 7 grandchildren. 
 
Please welcome Barb to Desert Harbor. 

JEFF & CRYS HORA 
 
Jeff & Crys recently moved into lot #42 from 
Iowa & Wisconsin and will be full time residents. 
 
They enjoy birds, dogs, plants & decorating. 
 
They have 4 children, 13 grandchildren and 1 
great grandchild. 
 
Please welcome Jeff & Crys to Desert Harbor. 
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MIKE & MARY MORRIS 
 
Mike & Mary recently moved into lot #146 from here in 
Arizona. 
 
They previously lived here and we certainly welcome 
them back to Desert Harbor! 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

CHARLIE & DELORIS MARSHALL 
 
We had previous published Charlie & Deloris’s 
Information last year but did not have a photo. 
 
They are in lot #24. 
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Sinclair Travel, Inc.  is starting to have trips again.         
By Connie Riter 
 

The biggest trip they have each year in the US is the Tournament of Roses Parade.  This 
year it is a 5 day, 4 night trip by bus to Pasadena, leaving on Tuesday Dec. 28 and returning 
on Saturday Jan. 1

st
.  They will tour the new Academy Museum of Motion Pictures.  Take a 

guided tour of Mission Inn.  Enjoy a live evening of music, lights, lots of food options and 
holiday lights.  On the third day, they will tour the Float Warehouse to see the floats under 
construction and visit the Reagan Library.  They will tour Hollywood the next day.  On the 5

th
 

day, they will go to the Tournament of Roses Parade – early in the morning after checking 
out of their hotel.  Cost is $999 pp dbl and $300 more for single.  $100 deposit with booking 
and final payment on Nov. 16. 
 
They have 2 Mystery Trips planned – the first on Oct. 7

th
 for $125 pp.  You will find out on 

the trip where you are going.  These are fun day trips.  The other is on November 9
th
 for $99 

pp  .  Again, you will find out where you are going on the trip. 
 

They will have an open house and cruise information later in the season.  Call me if you 
want more information or if you would like to go to the open house when it is planned. 
Our activities committee gets a 5% commission on any trips I sell.  Thank you.  Connie 

Our Labor Day Indoor Picnic                    by Barb Nienkark 
 
Approximately 85 residents and guests enjoyed the Labor Day indoor picnic on Monday, 
September 6th.  A big thanks to Wayne Miller for grilling the hamburgers and to Bob Chapin 
for cooking up the onions in his special way.  Mike and Linda Hoheisel volunteered to serve 
as host and hostess and we thank them and those who helped them with the job.  The 50/50 
drawing was split with Herm Weinert and Rhonda Smaldino each taking home $59.00.  It 
was another fun filled evening at Desert Harbor.   
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Ladies Luncheon Out at Serrano’s  
by Bea Goudeseune 

 
A fun filled luncheon was had by 19 lucky ladies 
today at Serrano's !  All our ladies are fun and 
just thankful to be out together.  We really had a 
fun filled group today, thank you ladies! 
 
The Staff at Serrano's could not have been bet-
ter, our service was excellent from the moment 
we were seated.  The food was delicious, our 
private room was roomy and comfortable.   
 
October 19th we will be lunching at "  The Old 
School Grub "  It is located just inside the front 
entrance of the Superstition Springs Mall, the 
T.J. Max entrance.  If i can remind everyone 
once again, the sign- up sheet is in the Clubhouse, be there before 11 as we leave 
promptly at 11 and we do car pool as necessary. 
 
Please bring a guest, neighbor, whomsoever !!  As long as it is not your hus-
band!    Speaking of husbands, while our ladies are out to lunch the fellows get to-
gether for their own luncheon, all the fellows are invited to join.  I will get more info on 
the men's luncheon and send it via separate email. 
 
Once again ladies, thank you for always coming and supporting a super fun filled 
day.  I find that there are times when some of our ladies may be feeling  down or 
have a personal issue in their life.   These fun times bring joy to some that may suffer 
in silence. 
 
See you October 19th.    Bea  602-703-0220,  call me anytime to add you to the sign 
up or whatever. 
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O C T O B E R 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or 
make any corrections to the list, please call Dick Smith 
at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

3 Sidney & Becky Gardner 70 

14 Lew & Rhonda Smaldino 155 

21 Jeff & Missy Durbin 133 

22 Henry & Alice Hamelin 56 

26 Jerry & Janice Miller 170 

   

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Shari Haucke 129 

1 Annette Gardoni 94 

2 Karen Stephens 156 

2 Rhonda Smaldino 155 

5 Bob Mayo 124 

7 Bonnie Harrison 40 

7 Dianna Stai 102 

8 Mike Kereluk 82 

9 Sharon Stanley 202 

10 Pat Pederson 69 

13 Gary Horn 145 

13 Art Allen 71 

14 David Beyer 66 

15 Diana Robertson 198 

18 Bob Chapin 131 

18 Sandy Baumstark 60 

18 Lori Johnson 141 

19 Jane Boudreau 179 

21 Don Baumstark 60 

22 Richard Raney 120 

23 Mary Clingan 87 

25 Mary Tietz 157 

27 Ron Estes 77 

28 Carole Hyder 174 

29 Laurie Stenbeck 196 

30 Fran LeVeque 62 
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N O V E M B E R 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS NOVEMBER ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or 
make any corrections to the list, please call Dick Smith 
at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

7 Cliff & Phyllis Tessmer 51 

10 Bill & Jan Lofthus 119 

15 Stephen & Sheryl Kenney 195 

16 Gregg Mark & Danielle 
Davis 

171 

30 Steve & Dodi Haugen 9 

   

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Judy Charbonneau 5 

2 Susan Phelps 185 

2 Elaine Granata 99 

3 Lori Raney 120 

5 Dave Borchardt 142 

7 Linda Lewis 23 

8 Sandy Carmon 75 

10 Linda Aemmer 160 

11 Susan Robnett 76 

13 Gene Summers 189 

13 Dale Gravatt 197 

19 Cyndy Schauer 206 

21 Loretta Kleinschmidt 13 

22 Deb Wagner 193 

24 Shant Meeroian 11 

28 Vern Beecher 36 

29 Greg Sather 10 
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DESERT HARBOR 
CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT 

There was one Cribbage tournament held in September. 
 
One was held on Tuesday September 14th and there were a total of 12 people play-
ing.  Ann Marie Bush had the High Card with 5 wins, 11 points and 1 skunk.  Randy 
Hudson had the High Hand of 28 with 4 Fives and a King..   
 
The second one had to be cancelled. 
 
 
We are planning two tournaments in October on the 12th and 26th.  Please come 
out and join us it’s a lot of fun.  Very relaxed atmosphere. 

 
 
 

A big Thank You to our hosts Scott and Char Hudson 

Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the 
cost of printing this newsletter. 

Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever you use 
their products or services. 

 
Thank You! 
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Scott Hallock 
By Dave Borchardt 
 

Another great evening of entertainment for Desert Harbor residents.  
On Friday, September 24th, after Happy Hour we were treated to an 
evening of songs sung by Scott Hallock.  Some of our residents had 
gone on the Desert Belle Cruise at Canyon Lake and very much liked 
the performer and we were able to book him at Desert Harbor.  He 
played for two hours and had a wide variety of songs that everybody 
seemed to really enjoy.  He had mentioned he sometimes sings with a 
partner and we will look at the possibility of getting the two of them 
back 
 
It was a fun filled evening of entertainment and we are looking for 
more in the near future. 
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As you may have noticed, we’ve had a busy year selling many of our listed homes in Desert 
Harbor,  and it looks like we may just be as busy this year.   So, if you’re thinking of selling your 
home, please give us the chance to work with you.  As we all know, under the Arizona Landlord 
and Tenants Act,  you have the right to choose any broker you wish to help you list and sell your 
home.  We think you’ll also find that our commissions are competitive, and may even beat our 
competition.   We also co-broke with other licensed dealers/brokers, giving  your home more 
exposure.  And since this is all we do, we’re available 7 days a week to list and show your home.   
Nothing beats experience, so with over 33 years of experience in the industry, we know the local 
market and will sell your current home or find your dream home at the best possible market price. 
Our mission is to provide a level of commitment to you beyond that found anywhere in our indus-
try.   
 
So, whether you're planning to sell or buy  a home, please give us a call and give us a chance to 
work for you and do what we love and know best ... LIST AND SELL HOMES! 
And, did you know we love referrals?  Bring me a buyer or a resident who’s looking to sell, and 
we’ll show our appreciation.  Customers like you are the HEART of our business! 
 
We will meet or beat ANY dealer commission or referral fees.  We pride ourselves in being honest, 
ethical and professional. 
 
We look forward to hearing from you, and adding your name to our long list of satisfied 
customers.   

 

 

Karen Majur  

480-250-2219 
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The recycle dumpsters are back and located outside on the west side of the club-
house.  Please be sure to only put in there what is on the labels located on each 
dumpster. 
 

NO GARBAGE—NO PLASTIC GROCERY BAGS 
NO PLASTIC TUBS—NO STYROFOAM 
BREAK DOWN CARDBOARD BOXES 

 
The plastic wrap that the water bottles come in is not recyclable. 
 
It’s very important that we follow the guidelines. 
 
If they start finding stuff that doesn’t belong, they will once again remove the dump-
sters. 
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FULL COLOR NAME BADGES 
If you would like to purchase a name tag, there is a 
sheet in the back of the Clubhouse to order one. 
Please PRINT YOUR NAME, your lot number, the 

State from which you came, and if you need a pin back rather than a mag-
netic back.  I will order them after the resident meeting each month. 
 
They are $10.00 each and you can pay for them when they come in.   
                                      Thanks, 
         Connie Riter   Lot 81 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open unless you 
   can put it in a garbage can with a lid on it).  The garbage truck can come as 
   early as 6:30 am. 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday the garbage will 
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have two new recycle dumpsters that is on the west side of the clubhouse  
   outside.  Please be sure to only put in what is labeled 
   There is a small container on the west side of the clubhouse that is 
   marked Aluminum Cans Only.  Our club gets money for the alum. Cans. 
   Aluminum Cans Only, Nothing Else. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made full color name badge with your name & lot number, $10.00. 
   Contact Connie Riter, lot #81, 315-657-3078 

 
FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 714-746-1883 

   Office or Airport  

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Karen Ayo 25 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 
Pat Pederson            
Ed Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

   Weed Spraying  

 Ed Williams 176 Watch Repair & Watch Battery Replacement 480-558-1579 

   $4.00 Includes labor & cleaning  

 Tim Cormay 2 SOS Exterminating 602-859-2767 

 Carole Hyder 174 Coyote Home Sales 480-625-1650 

 Purcell Accounting 29 Accounting and Taxes Bethany Purcell 907-982-9170 
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OCTOBER 2021 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

AM 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10:00 Ping Pong           
 
           
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10:00 Ping 
Pong 
           
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10:00 Crafting 
 
10 to Noon 
Water V-Ball 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
AM Golf League            
 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10:00 Ping Pong 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
10 to Noon 
Water V-Ball 

PM 
 
Poker 12:30 
 
 
5pm 
Football 
Clubhouse 

 
 
1:30 Wii Bowling 
 
 
 
6:30  Bingo 
6:30  Billiards 

 
 
 
2:30 Pizza 
         Lot #131 
 
7:00 
Bean Bag 
 
 

 
 
 
12:00 noon 
Mexican Train 
 
7:00 
Shuffleboard 

 
 
 
 
12:30-3:00 
Quilters 
 
6:30 Billiards 
 

 
 
 
 
 
4:00 
Happy Hour   
 

 
 
 
 
Poker 5:30 
 

   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

1 2 
 

9am 
Resident 
Meeting 
 

3 
 
 

4 
 
 

5 
 
12 Noon 
Ladies In Park 
Soup N Salad 

6 7 
10am BUNCO 
4:30  Food 
Truck 
6pm Poker 
 

8 
 
Mike’s Party 
5pm Food 
6pm Band 

9 
 

10 
 
 
 

11 12 
 

 
12 Noon 
Cribbage 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 

 
Oktoberfest 
3:30 HH 
4:30 Food 

17 
 
 
 

18 
 

19 
11am Mens 
Lunch Out 
11am Ladies 
Lunch Out 

20 
 
 
4:30 Food Truck 

21 
 
10am BUNCO 
 
6pm Poker 
 

22 
 

23 

 

24 
 
 

25 26 
 
12 Noon 
Cribbage 

27 28 
 

29 30 

31 
 
Halloween 
6pm 
 

      


